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            Whitehill Lane, Brinsworth,

            Rotherham, S60 5JR

            Headteacher:-  

           Mrs. M. Crawford Bsc (Hons) QTS.

           Tel: 01709 828613
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                                                       E-Mail: school@howarth.jmat.org.uk
          Website: www.howarthprimary.co.uk.
July 2016 Ofsted – ‘Pupils’ conduct is good and they have positive attitudes to learning. The welfare and personal development of pupils are good. Pupils are safe and feel well cared for at school.’

Dear Parents and Carers,

As we approach the end of Lockdown 2.0 I thought I would let you know about the fantastic efforts of all staff in school that have been taken since September to protect your child/children, staff and you, and to maintain a sense of “wonderful normality” for everyone during these extreme times.

All staff in each “bubble” in school have and continue to work very, very hard to follow Department for Education guidelines for social distancing and the safety of everyone in, and associated with school. Sometimes these guidelines are not as clear as they could be, and I know Mrs Crawford and all staff work tirelessly to interpret them and make school a safe and happy place for your children to be.

These steps include the wearing of Personal Protective Equipment where necessary, the staggered entry and exit times to and from school, and the separation of entry and exit points around school. I would like to thank you for observing and following these measures during this period.

I would especially like to thank and applaud all staff in school for following these guidelines to ensure the continuing safety of children, whilst maintaining as normal a routine as possible and continuing to engage children in their learning and understanding of the general situation.

I am sure you will join me in expressing sincere thanks to all staff for this, and their fabulous efforts here?

Mrs Crawford has provided me with a weekly update on how things have gone in school since September, and I would like to say how delighted I am in attendance levels by all children, so my thanks to you for this.

I know Mrs Crawford is very keen to allow children to enjoy what she calls “small sparks of joy” in school by maintaining the events in school we usually take for granted, such as Harvest Festival.

It is currently planned to allow children to enjoy our usual festive activities and celebrations, which will be videoed and shared via our school website as happened with the Harvest Festival celebrations.

I personally enjoyed watching the Harvest Festival film very much. It was lovely to see the great efforts both staff and children put in to make this “wonderfully normal” for your children.

Please join me in thanking Mrs Crawford and her team here at Brinsworth Howarth Primary School, and I would like to wish you all a safe and Happy Christmas and New Year (if a little early but I may not get another opportunity to do this!)

Best wishes

Mel Stubbs

Chair of Governors 






                    Brinsworth Howarth Primary School
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